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October 8, 2019

The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski,

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to execute a long term lease for a warehouse and yard space at 12119 and 12121 East Marginal Way South.  The lease supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of delivering a safe, reliable, and seamless network of transportation options to get people and goods where they need to go, when they need to get there.  The additional space is needed to accommodate the relocation of transit activities from the nearby South Annex and South Base to support the redevelopment of the South Campus transit facilities.  This transaction is recommended per the rationale and considerations provided in the attached property summary. 

Due to the unprecedented growth of the Puget Sound region, and the consequent growth of the transit system to keep up with service demand as detailed in the Metro Connects plan, King County Department of Metro Transit (“Metro”) developed an Operational Capacity Growth strategy to provide more space for buses and bus-supportive operations in the short-term and the long-term. The strategy includes leasing space to relocate existing functions from base properties in order to redevelop the base properties to operate more efficiently. Metro executed a short-term lease for this property to accommodate staff space, maintenance functions, and yard space when this property became available in the spring of 2018. Council approval is required in order to enter into a longer-term lease and make tenant improvements necessary for maximizing the efficiency of the property. This property is in the vicinity of both the existing South Annex and South Base properties and will free up necessary space for other functions or expansion of existing functions, as detailed in the attached Property Summary. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. Expansion of bus service support facilities in South King County is a crucial component of expanding transit services in an area where many riders have limited or no other transportation options. This leased space is required in order to clear base functions to allow for base redevelopment and the construction of the County’s first all-electric bus base, without negatively impacting existing service levels throughout South King County. The addition of the first all-electric base is particularly beneficial to an area that already suffers from lower air quality than other locations in King County. Your support for this ordinance lays the groundwork for operational capacity growth plans that will come to fruition beginning in 2020 and throughout the next decade, benefitting the residents of this area for decades to come. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Diane Carlson, Metro Transit Department Capital Division Director, at (206) 263-9631.


Sincerely,
[bookmark: _GoBack]


Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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